Master of Science in Community Counseling
Wait list Information

Why do you have a wait list?

Enrollment space in the St. Cloud State University’s Community Counseling program is limited so that we
can provide the best educational experience possible for our students. Each year we receive more
applications from qualified applicants than we can accept.

How will I know if I’'m on the wait list?

The wait list is established following admissions interviews in the spring. Applications for the
Community Counseling program are due February 1 of each year. Applicants meeting the qualifications
are then interviewed on a specific date in spring which is announced in an invitation. Following the
interviews, applicants whom received the highest reviews of their application, volunteer and work
experience, knowledge of field, and quality of interview, are offered available positions. Applicants who
are qualified but no space is available are offered a wait list option by email. Applicants who are on the
wait list will have the opportunity to join the program should one of the applicants not accept their
offer.

How likely is it that I’ll receive an admissions offer?
About a third of the people on the wait list are offered admission within a month of the interviews.

Is there anything | can do to enhance my chances?

Once interviews are completed there is no opportunity to enhance chances. Before the interview
applicants can enhance their chance for an admission offer by submitting a complete application
specifically having completed all prerequisite courses at the time of application and GRE, highlighting
work and volunteer experience in the field and demonstrating good interview skills.

When is the latest | would receive an admissions offer?
We have had students withdraw as late as a week before classes start.

What if my contact information changes (address, email, and telephone number)? Whom should |
notify?

You can update your contact information by e-mailing Linda Krueger, School of Graduate Studies
Admissions Specialist at lekrueger@stcloudstate.edu and Sandy Radzak in the Community Counseling
department office at slradzak@stcloudstate.edu.

What about financial aid? Can | start submitting paperwork in case I'm admitted?
For information about financial aid visit the Office of Scholarships and Financial Aid webpage at
http://www.stcloudstate.edu/financialaid/default.asp

How long will my application stay active? Do | need to reapply each year?

You need to reapply each year for which you’d like to be considered for admission to the program.
Contact Linda Krueger, School of Graduate Studies Admissions Specialist, at lekrueger@stcloudstate.edu
to reactivate your application and to find out what materials and fees, if any, you need to resubmit. You
may wish to update admissions materials (e.g., your resume, essay, or recommendation letters) if
changes have occurred since you last submitted these materials.
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